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Public Meeting #2 Notes 
Date and Time:  Monday, September 23, 2023; 5:30PM – 7:00PM 

Place:   Town Hall - In person 

 

 

Attendance 
 

Public Sign-in Sheet - See attached 

Public Comment Cards – See attached 

 

Project Team 

Sam Kayat – Town CIP Manager 

Chad Weaver – Community Director 

Shar Johnston – Town Engineer 

Andrew Chill – Kimley-Horn 

Joe Cuffari – Kimley-Horn 

Anne DeBoard – Kimley-Horn 

Zack Handy – Kimley-Horn 

David Rodriguez – Kimley-Horn 

Christie Hall – Achen-Gardner 

Israel Santillan - Achen-Gardner 

Erik Simms - Achen-Gardner 

 

General Notes 
This public meeting was conducted in an open house format with the roll plots and renderings present. 

There was a headcount of about 13 residents in attendance. After residents were able to look at the 

materials, a PowerPoint presentation of the overall project limits, anticipated costs, and schedule was 

conducted to a public audience of 14 persons. 

 

In general, the residents were in favor the drainage improvements, but some residents voiced concerns 

with the chicanes, landscaping, and pedestrian mobility along the roadway. One resident requested the 

plans to see how the impacts of the Merrill Cantatierra storm drain outfall will be impacted. 

 

Some residents questioned whether speeding was really an issue for this corridor. The project team 

described how the speed study shows there are speeds in excessive of 60 MPH with the posted speed of 

35MPH. A resident asked if the posted speed would change from what it is currently. The posted speed 

of 35MPH is not proposed to be changed with this design. One resident requested that the project 

management team please send him the most recent speed study of the corridor that was completed. 

 

Residents suggested that stop signs or speed cameras be considered to mitigate speeding. The project 

team discussed how stop signs must be warranted, and they cannot directly be used as a traffic calming 

measure. In this case, the stop signs are not warranted to be installed. The Town’s Mayor discussed that 
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the speed cameras each year are in threat of being banned by the State legislature and how the Town 

does not see speed cameras as a viable long-term solution.  

 

Residents were concerned with the cost of the improvements and if the chicanes would really work to 

reduce speeding. The project team discussed how national engineering traffic studies show that 

chicanes and narrower roadway lane widths are an effective measure to reduce speeding. Based on the 

comment cards (attached), a few residents recognize the speeding concerns for this corridor and want 

to see the traffic calming improvements. 

 

Residents raised a concern that there would be a safety issue between cyclists and vehicular traffic at 

the beginning and ending points of the chicanes/gore areas. The project team discussed how the cyclists 

will be separated from the motorists in more locations due to the chicanes. There are bike buffers 

included in the roadway design in certain areas, and the roadway horizontal curves have been designed 

per engineering standards (AASHTO Green Book) for safety. 

 

Residents voiced concerns with the amount of vegetation that will be provided in these chicanes and 

medians and how it can be difficult to see past or through the vegetation when entering Mockingbird Ln. 

The project team discussed how all the plantings would be strategically placed to mitigate the sight 

visibility concerns, and how the landscape will be maintained/irrgiated. The design will follow the 

Town’s standard guidelines for sight visibility. 

 

 

Upon review of the sign-in sheets and project feedback to date, there was very little overlap in 

participants from this public meeting from the one that was held in November 2022. 

 

Attachments 
 

Sign-In Sheet  

Comment Cards 
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